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18.06.2015

Dear Jeremy,

The decision last week to suspend the work that NICE was doing on safe staffing levels for nurses came as a bitter blow to us. As you know we battled to get the Mid Staffs Public Inquiry and to now have to battle for key recommendations to be implemented is a step too far, for us. For you to give us this recommendation and then to take it away feels like a betrayal and makes it very hard for us to accept. We are not alone, the Royal College of Nursing, Unison and the Council of Deans are unhappy too, that this work will transfer to NHSE. Nurses accepted your decision not to award them a small pay rise but this is a betrayal to them too.

Our loved ones and many other vulnerable patients suffered unnecessarily on understaffed wards at Mid Staffs. Mid Staffs board’s priority was to “balance the books” and this came at a very high price for our loved ones. It is our worry that NHSE will have one eye on the finances when drawing up this guidance, instead of patient & staff safety. We believe that is why Sir Robert Francis recommended NICE and not NHSE to do this work. Along with their independence and expertise which is something that NHSE could never have. 

We thought this Government understood the consequences of allowing the NHS to set its own staffing levels. Before the election not a week went by where you didn’t mention safe staffing in parliament and how the Labour Government had allowed understaffing on NHS wards. Patients everywhere felt you had been at the forefront of promoting patient safety and for some why they voted for a Conservative Government. But this recent announcement appears to be a backward step and goes against all you have promoted since becoming health minister.

After losing our loved ones the way we did, it makes it impossible for us, to now walk away. We want our lives back but we can’t, were trapped trying to ensure that there isn’t another Mid Staffs. The decision to transfer this vital work to NHSE leaves us terrified that once again, boards will not prioritise and ensure safe staffing. Because of this our battle continues otherwise our loved ones have died in vain.

I urge you to reconsider this decision, you have given hope to so many bereaved people who have already lost so much. Please don’t take away the one thing that keeps us going, that is hope that lessons will be learnt from the Mid Staffs disaster. Patients and staff safety must be the priority of the NHS, because when finance is the focus the outcome is Mid Staffs. 

Yours Sincerely 

Julie Bailey CBE
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